
 TOWN OF JERUSALEM 
 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the 
Town of Jerusalem on the 20th day of September, 2017, at 7:05 p.m., at the Jerusalem Town 
Hall, 3816 Italy Hill Road, Branchport, New York, to consider proposed improvements to the 
Keuka Park Sewer District, Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #1, Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. 
#2, Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #2A, and Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #3 pursuant to 
Section 202-b of the New York State Town Law. 
 

The proposed improvements consist of relining sections of the existing sanitary sewer 
system with a trenchless, cast in place, pipe liner and full rehabilitation of the existing manholes. 
The project also includes a required contribution to the Village of Penn Yan for recent 
maintenance/upgrades to their sanitary sewer collection system. 
 
 The plan shows the estimated costs of these improvements to be $172,500.00 with an 
additional capital contribution of $50,000 towards the village of Pen Yan Improvements Project, 
such estimated costs to be the responsibility of the Keuka Park Sewer District, Keuka Park Sewer 
District Ext. #1, Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #2, Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #2A, and 
Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #3.  All of this $222,500.00 is to be financed and repaid by the 
owners of property within the Keuka Park Sewer District, Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #1, 
Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #2, Keuka Park Sewer District Ext. #2A, and Keuka Park Sewer 
District Ext. #3. 
 
 Any resident of the Town of Jerusalem shall be entitled to be heard upon this matter at such 
public hearing.  Copies of the proposed map and plan showing these proposed improvements are 
available for review at the Town of Jerusalem Town Hall, 3816 Italy Hill Road, Branchport, New 
York. 
 
This by Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Jerusalem. 
Sheila McMichael, Town Clerk 
Town of Jerusalem 


